SOUTHERN NAVIGATORS ORIENTEERING CLUB
Minutes of the AGM 22nd September 2021
Held online via Zoom 7pm

Present:

COMMITTEE: Alan Wallis (Chair), Helen Le Page (Secretary), Steve Peacock (Treasurer), Paul Fox (Team Captain), Steve McKinley (Mapping Officer), Mel Slade (Development Officer) Debbie Robinson (Events Secretary)
CO-OPTED POSTS: Katherine Bett (Publicity Officer) Gill Sharp (Members Secretary) Lucy Paton (Snaggers Editor) Ian Komor (Welfare Officer)
MEMBERS: Trish Quill, Diana Worthington, Jon Darley, Paul Wallace-Stock, Craig Ogilvie, Hannah Gray, Lawrence Townley, Dave Chapman, Mike Bray, Katie Clarke, Iain Bell, Simon Dunkley, Sarah Francis, Brian Pilling, Steve Bailey, Sue Bett, Paul Martin, Mark Howell, Amanda Bailey
APOLOGIES: Calvin Manning, Tony Painter, Jane Archer, Carol Lovegrove, Adrian Wise, Ross Maclagan, Peter Jones, Colin Swallow, Dave Lane
1). Chairman’s welcome

Alan welcomed everyone to the 57th annual gathering of SN explaining how the meeting via zoom would work with Steve McKinley in control of displaying slides.  Alan passed on his thanks to Steve McKinley for collating and editing the slides.
2). Minutes of the 2020 AGM

Approved as a true record by general assent
3). Officers’ reports
a). Chairman’s report - Alan Wallis
Alan highlighted that 2020/21 had been a challenging year with several false starts and problems getting land access, but the club are working with landowners to try and get events back in place.

SEOA/SCOA affiliation was accidentally switched by BOF during the renewal process.  Some members manually switched back, but we all need to check this carefully to ensure we are affiliated to the region of our choice. 

Alan thanked the committee both elected and co opted along with all those who helped put on an event during the past year.
b). Treasurers’ report – Steve Peacock
Steve reported that the club were still in a financially sound position despite the lack of events this year and has shown a profit of £1162 this year. He thanked Paul Fox for providing the new format and bar charts to display the accounts to members this year.

The club has continued to provide members with discounted kit, sponsorship for juniors to attend camps/training, junior activities and relay team entries.

Steve also reported that online banking is now fully used, and no cheques are issued unless requested. Several unpresented cheques have been written off this year as they have been outstanding for over a year.

New club kit was a major purchase this year, but kit to the value of £1600 is now held in stock and available for members to purchase when needed.

There was no London marathon donation this year due to event being cancelled in 2020 which has left a hole in our finances, but we have been refunded relay fees of £735 for events that didn’t take place. Also an amount of £346 for the cancelled Wisley is being held in the account.

We have also been using the credit note from BML which has kept map printing costs down, but that has now been used up so map expenses will go up again next year.

Given these other items we have in reality broken even this year on our accounts.

Big expenses which will show on next year’s accounts are the purchase of the new OCAD licence and the power battery to replace the generator, and in addition carry over expenses from this year will spill over to next year’s accounts.

We will soon be reviewing our income and expenditure in future years, in line with our aims and objectives within the club, at a committee level to maintain and enhance the club going forward.

Approval of the accounts was proposed by Paul Wallace-Stock and seconded by Brian Pilling

Passed unanimously.

c). Events Secretary - Jane Archer (Debbie Robinson spoke on Jane’s behalf) 
It should also be noted that Debbie and Jane have swapped roles with Debbie becoming the Events Secretary to allow Jane more time to focus on the role of Equipment Officer).
Debbie thanked all those involved in running, planning and organising recent events, in particular: 
· Steve McKinley for mapping both Ravencotes Junior School and Lord Wandsworth Collage and keeping us entertained over Easter with “Not the JK” 
· Mel Slade for her perseverance with Forestry England to get Alice Holt available for us and Alan Wallis for planning the event 
· Phillip Gristwood, Steve McKinley Paul Wallace-Stock and Paul Fox for a great map and courses at the Goldsworth urban event.
Debbie also thanked all those who have organised summer evening training events.  These have been well attended and many comments have been received about how much the training element had been enjoyed.
The upcoming SN trophy is on military land. BAOC organising land access to fit with their night champs
It is hoped that the SN Club Champs will take place on the 5th Dec at the Hogmoor Enclosure, Bordon.
All dates for the Saturday Series have been booked, but we are still in need for planners and organisers. 
14th Nov SN Trophy – See website for more details.

16th July 2022 Hawley level C Urban

Paul fox raised a thanks to both Debbie and jane for perseverance in this difficult year.
d).  Team Captains report - Paul Fox
The only team events that took place were:

The Yvette baker trophy.  4th place for juniors.  Many thanks to Mel Slade and Lawrence Townley for organising such a large team of Juniors, some very inexperienced and making their SN debut.
British sprints relays – 5 teams took part.  Congratulations to Mel, Sarah and Richard who were 3rd in Vets category!
We hope to get some teams out for the JK 2022 which is in South Wales at Easter.
Other upcoming events are the SN Club handicap (Oct), the SN club champs (Dec) and the British Orienteering Champs 2022 (March) in Surrey.
e).  Mapping Report - Steve McKinley
The club have a library of 85 maps level A-D and urban.  15 have been updated this year and over the last few years over 50% have been updated.  Those that haven’t are areas we are unlikely to use again.
7 significant updates/extensions have also been carried out.
Steve McKinley is hoping to get back into lord Wandsworth School to make an urban map but waiting for the school to find a suitable date.
Puttenham Golf Course has been mapped and is possibly suitable for a junior night event

This year we purchased OCAD 2020 with a 3 year licence which has made Steve McKinley’s job significantly easier. 

Steve McKinley thanked all the mapping team for their work over the past year.
Alan raised thanks to Steve McKinley.
f). Development Officer - Mel Slade
There has been limited development during this year in terms of reaching new audience, but the Yvette Baker was a great focus for juniors and cake supplied by the club was greatly appreciated and completely demolished!  2 new juniors made their club debut and hopefully with the return of the Saturday Series our junior membership will continue to grow and develop.
Entry level POC in Basingbourne Park has been used by Courtmoor School for 6 week project for Y8/9. It is hoped that the school will enter British Schools in Nov.  Local scouts have also been using it.

With local councils beginning to allow land access again, it is hoped to get POCs into Frimley Lodge and Woking Park.

g). Membership Secretary - Gill Sharp
Total members 203 which is 9 less than last year

This year we have attracted 23 new members which is very encouraging as we have not been able to target new members or run beginners events this year.  We have a good reputation for families and juniors and relays/team events which continues to attract orienteers moving to the area to join us.
4). Election of Officers
All committee members were prepared to stand again.  Alan Wallis (Chair) and Helen Le Page (Secretary) were proposed by Paul Fox and seconded by Jane Archer.  
The other elected committee members (Events secretary: Debbie Robinson, Treasurer: Steve Peacock, Team Captain: Paul Fox, Mapping Officer: Steve McKinley, Development Officer: Mel Slade) were also proposed by Alan Wallis and seconded by Helen Le Page.  All posts were elected unanimously.

No one has come forwards for the position of equipment officer. Jane Archer will continue to cover this for the time being. Alan offered his thanks to Calvin Manning for his time in this post.
5).  Proposals/Constitution amendments
None submitted

6).  Any Other Business
· Membership fees – 2022

Cost are being covered so we will continue with same fees
Adult £10

Junior£3

Family £17 
This Includes regional affiliation to SCOA/SEOA

It was suggested that events should cover future events and not supplement membership fees

Membership Fees 2022 were Proposed by Paul Fox and seconded by Dave Chapman

Unanimously passed

· Marathon:

We are supplying a much smaller team this year, but it is going ahead. Due to being a smaller team we may have our donation reduced and less guaranteed entry places for next year.  Alan is still waiting for confirmation on this.
· Katie Clarke thanked the club for Josies recent sponsorship and to Sue and Katherine Bett for chaperoning her.

· Paul Fox reiterated that holding courses and sponsorship is how the club should be spending money to develop our members.  Planned courses have not yet happened.  Could we hold them face to face in the near future? Something to consider at future committee meetings.
· SEOA offering a place on a coaching course

· Alan thanked Iain Bell for taking on winter training co ordinator.  Please Send offers of help into Iain.

· Following our recent club survey, it will be interesting to see whether Wednesdays or Thursdays generate more interest.

7).  Chairs’ Discussion Topics:
After 20 years Alan would like to step down from the London Marathon but needs to start training someone else to take it on.  
Alan thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.
The meeting ended at 8.15pm
Helen Le Page

SN Secretary
22nd September 2021
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